
 

The Racine County Department of Public Works and Development Services is proposing to resurface 2 miles of CTH P (McHenry St) in the Town of 
Burlington. Construction is anticipated to start in July 2022 and be completed by the end of that year. This construction project was supposed to begin 
early this year but has since been delayed due to a WE Energies gas main project. 

 
 
  

CTH P (McHenry Street) Roadway Resurfacing Project Update                           
South Street to STH 36/STH 83, Racine County 

 

 Remove existing asphalt layer and resurface with new asphalt  

 Pave new right turn lanes at several locations 

 Remove and replace driveway and cross culverts 

 Minor grading 

 Replace existing driveways in-kind 

 Installation of storm sewer    

 Shoulder work, including curb and gutter and gravel 

 Install new signing and pavement marking 

Proposed Project Details 

Traffic Impacts  

 CTH P will be closed to through traffic. A signed detour route 
will be provided. 

 Local access will be maintained. 
 Access to all businesses and homes along CTH P will be 

maintained. 
 Disruptions to mail delivery, garbage pick-up and other town 

offered services are not anticipated. 

WE Energies 

 
 

WE Energies is currently constructing a new gas main along CTH 
P, which is unrelated to the CTH P resurfacing project. This work 
is scheduled to be completed in July 2022. For more information, 
please contact WE Energies at (877) 380-0522. 

Reasons for the Project 
 

To improve the ride quality, safety, drainage and overall service life 
of the roadway. 



Opportunity for Community 
Feedback  
Racine County appreciates the public’s 
involvement during the design and 
construction of highway improvement 
projects. Please contact the following 
people with any concerns you may have. 
 
Also, contact us for more information 
regarding temporary business signs 
during construction. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sean McKinney 
Assistant Engineering Manager 
Racine County 
(262) 886-8440 
Sean.mckinney@racinecounty.com 

Closer to construction, additional information will be made available on our Facebook 
page as well as at the link below: 

 

https://www.racinecounty.com/departments/public-works-and-
development-services/public-works/public-works-construction-projects  

 

Construction begins July 2022 

 

Name 
Street Address 
City State Zipcode 

Matt Peterson 
Project Manager 
Payne and Dolan, Inc. 
(262) 859-3259 
mattpeterson@walbecgroup.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Public Works & Development Services 
14200 Washington Avenue 

Sturtevant, WI  53177 


